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A MESSAGE FROM
MRS ADSHEAD
We hope that you have all had a happy and healthy start to the

new year . Please find attached on pages 8 & 9 the list of school

events that are taking place for the rest of the academic year ,

These will be updated as we add more events and trips . We are

all very hopeful that we can book and actually attend or hold

planned activities . 

The after school football club that runs on a Thursday afternoon

is struggling with pupil numbers . We currently only have 4 pupils

attending the sessions . Unfortunately , unless we have more

pupils attend the club , it will have to stop running as it is

currently not viable . If you would like your child to attend this

club or one of the other clubs on offer , or would like more

information please contact the school office . 

We have found a scheme that donates money to schools for

recycling old printer cartridges . We are collecting used and out

of date printer ink cartridges , if you have any at home then

please send them in with you child/ren .  We are trialing being a

collection point and may role it out to the wider community if it

is successful . It is hoped that this will contribute to more

electronic equipment for the pupils .

Thank you for your support .
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LEARNING IN THE WILLOWS
This week the Willows experienced what it was like to be blindfolded and led around the

garden. Partners had to use their language skills to tell the children where to go to avoid

stumbling over logs or down hills. It was a bit scary, but lots of fun!

The children then each found a good piece of wood to make themselves a journey stick. This

meant they had to twist elastic bands or string around tightly and anything interesting they

found as they walked around the outside area, they could attach to the stick. This way, they

could remember their whole journey by looking at all the little leaves, seed shells and other

interesting items. They took their sticks so they could add their memories on their way home.  



The Rowans have started their topic on Wildlife in Art this half term. Check out their lions drawn
from pastels and using string for the lion's manes. Don't they look fierce?

LEARNING IN THE ROWANS



To start this half term off, the children have been creating their topic pages for foundation

subjects. In Science, we will be learning about classifying animals and plants using keys and

learning about how to identify them. We will also be learning about climate change and how

this is affecting different living things around the world. In Humanities, we are learning about

settlements. This will include learning what the definitions of cities, towns, villages, and hamlets

are. As well as that we will be learning about land use across the UK and what different things

farmers grow and look after.

LEARNING IN THE SILVER BIRCHES



This week in Science, the Oaks have been investigating which parts of a flowering plant are

involved in reproduction. They carefully dissected a tulip flower to identify the male and female

parts and have produced some lovely displays and scientific explanations.

LEARNING IN THE OAKS



We are really proud of Albie and Matthew M for going above and beyond earning 10 gold

tokens . Congratulations on achieving a Golden Ticket !

GOLDEN TICKETS!



For general enquiries, report of an absence or to inform the school of pupil collection
arrangements, please contact the school office by email:
admin@stpaulswalden.herts.sch.uk or telephone on: 01438 871241. 

The office is open between the hours of 8:30am and 4pm during term time only.

CONTACTING THE SCHOOL

TERM  DATES 2021/2022
Autumn Term 2021
School starts:       Thursday 2nd September

Half Term:             Monday 25th to Friday 29th October
Last day of term:  Tuesday 21st December finishing at 2pm
Occasional Day:    Monday 22nd November
Inset Days:            Wednesday 1st September & Friday 

                                19th November

Spring Term 2022
School starts:       Thursday 6th January 

Half Term:             Monday 14th to Friday 18th February
Last day of term:  Friday 1st April finishing at 2pm
Inset Days:            Wednesday 5th January

Summer Term 2022
School starts:      Wednesday 20th April

Half Term:            Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June
Last day of term: Friday 22nd July finishing at 2pm
Inset Days:           Tuesday 19th April & Monday 6th June 

Bank Holiday:      Monday 2nd May, Thursday 2nd June &              
                             Friday 3rd June
Occasional Day:   Friday 24th June



IMPORTANT DATES  2021/2022
19th January                 Rowans class assembly parents welcome             

                                       15 :00 - 15 :15 Cancelled

26th January                 Delayed Christmas dinner
27th January                 Oaks class parent coffee morning

2nd February                 Willows and Rowans winter play parents  

                                       welcome 14 :00 - 15 :00 New

3rd February                  Parent drop in session 9 :15 to 11 :15

8th February                 Safer internet day
10th February                Rowans class parents coffee morning

1st March                       Shrove Tuesday

2nd March                     Oaks Class Assembly parents welcome 
                                      15 :00 - 15 :15

2nd March                      Coffee morning for parents of SEND children

3rd March                      Parent drop in session 9 :15 to 11 :15

3rd March                      World book day 

9th March                      Open Evening for all classes 15 :15 - 16 :00

10th March                     Silver Birch class parents coffee morning

16th March                    Silver Birches Class Assembly Parents 

                                       welcome 15 :00 - 15 :15

17th March                    Jungle explorer workshop Willows & Rowans

21st March                    Governors meeting

23rd March                    Oaks class parents coffee morning

24th March                   Potential KS2 trip to the National Space Centre

28th March                   Sports personality visiting the school

23rd April                      Reports to parents

25th April                      Parents evening 

27th April                      Willows class assembly parents 

                                       welcome 15 :00 - 15 :15

27th April                      Parents evening

April                              Reception and KS1 trip to the Tring Natural  

                                       History museum - Date to be confirmed



IMPORTANT DATES  2021/2022
5th May                          Parent drop in session 9 :15 to 11 :15

9th - 12th May                KS2 SATs week

18th May                         Willows class parents coffee morning

25th May                        Coffee morning for parents of SEND children

25th May                        Rowans class assembly

26th May                        Sports day

9th June                        Parent drop in session 9 :15 to 11 :15

13th June                       School photographs

15th June                       Open Evening for all classes 15 :15 - 16 :00

22nd June                     Rowans class parents coffee morning 

1st July                           KS2 potential theatre trip

6th July                         KS2 performance

7th July                          Governors Meeting

7th July                          Parent drop in session 9 :15 to 11 :15

13th July                        Silver Birches class parents coffee morning

14th July                        Secondary Transfer Day 

18th July                        Whole school trip 

22nd July                       Year 6 leavers event



COVID RULES / INFORMATION

We would like to share the following information with you:

We will still be required to send children home if they have a positive PCR/LFD

result or symptoms of Covid-19 . They and their households are required to comply

with https ://www .gov .uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-

guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-

19-infection

A positive LFD test requires a confirmatory PCR in the usual way and children/young

people are expected to isolate pending the result . If negative , they can return to

school . If positive they must comply with Stay at Home Guidance as above .

The following link will take you to the general guidance and support provided by

the government :

https ://www .gov .uk/coronavirus

Information for parents and carers can be found at:
https ://www .gov .uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-

know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-

covid-19-outbreak/step-4-update-what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-

early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/step-4-update-what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges




PARENT DROP IN
SESSIONS






1st Thursday of every month.



No appointment needed, feel free to
drop by between 9:15 and 11:15



Staff will be available to answer any
questions and queries that you may
have or just drop in to have a chat.

We would like to invite all parents to our  




























